
 

SHIRE NOTES 
 
 
Reseal of Roads 
In the next few weeks some 6.34 km of Shire roads will be resealed.  
This involves 3.17 km on the Tammin/Wyalkatchem Rd commencing 17.8 km north 
of town and a further 3.17 km on Goldfields Rd starting some 7 km from Tammin. 
 
Two Way Tipper 
Tenders will shortly be called for the supply of a second hand 11m3 two way tipper 
and the sale/trade-in of the Shire’s Mitsubishi truck. A change over cost of $195,000 
has been provided for in the current budget. 
 
Harvest and Vehicle Movement Ban 
Farmers will be well aware of the need to have harvest bans during the season! For 
the festive season Council has again invoked its powers under regulation 38C of the 
Bush Fires Regulations to set down a harvest and vehicle movement ban in 
paddocks (except for the purpose of feeding and watering of stock), for Christmas 
Day, Boxing Day and New Years’ Day (25 & 26 December and I January). 
 
Council Meetings 
Council has once again set down its meeting schedule for the next 12 months. 
 
Meetings will be held as usual commencing at 2 pm on the third Thursday of each 
month with the exception of January when there will be no meeting. All will be held in 
the Council Chamber with the exception of September when Council will make its 
annual pilgrimage to the Yorkrakine Hall. 
 
Tammin Hall Refurbishment 
Some of our readers may be wondering when the hall refurbishment works are going 
to be completed. Actually, there are several stages and the outstanding projects 
include kitchen renovations, painting and carpet replacement in the lesser hall and 
exterior painting to both halls. 
 
Unfortunately the builder has other commitments through to Christmas but will be 
back in Tammin in January to help us spend our Royalties for Regions windfall. 
 
General Meeting of Electors’ 
The General Meeting of Electors’ will be held on Tuesday 8 December 2009 in the 
Lesser Hall, Tammin. 
 
Copies of the Annual Report for the year ended 30 June 2009 are now available at 
the Shire office. 
 
Entertainment 
One last reminder that the next gig at Kadjininy Kep will be performed by DNA 
Cowboys on Saturday 28 November. Door prices will be $15 for adults, $10 for 
concession and children with parents, free. Gates will open at 7 pm. 
 
Just be there! 
 
 
 



Glenn Bone,  
Acting Chief Executive Officer 


